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As a healthcare organization that prioritizes qall RED+F  contractors, service 
providers, vendors, and consultants (collectively “Contractors/Vendors”) and their subcontractors, sub-
consultants, and personnel (collectively “personnel”) that do not function as extensions of staff. We 
have separately identified contractors that function as extensions of staff. 

COVID Vaccinations 
All Contractors/Vendors and their personnel who provide services in or on any premises owned or 
operated by NYULH or any of its affiliates are required to receive a Covid-19 booster by March 21remises owned or o perated



Entrance Screening 
Contractors/Vendors who wish to access NYULH facilities which have a controlled entrance will be subject 
to temperature check and symptom assessment. If the individual does not accept the screening protocols, 
or does not pass the screening tests he/she will not be admitted. 
 
For admission to NYULH facilities which do not have a controlled entrance, please coordinate with the 
NYULH Manager who requested the service prior to arrival for communication of your obligations with 
respect to our screening requirements. 
 
Compliance with Other Applicable Requirements 
Contractors/Vendors are required to comply with all other applicable federal, state, local, and NYULH 
requirements related to masking, social distancing, and other measures designed to control the spread 
of COVID-19. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
 
Paul Schwabacher 
Senior Vice President, Facilities Management 
Real Estate Development + Facilities  
NYU Langone Health 

 


